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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

JUNE 2, 2010 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Lisa Fizer, Troy Duffin, Dan Schofield, Holly Smith, David Hedderly-Smith and Mike Jamison were late arrivals, and Cory McNeely.
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Minutes from the May 5th board of directors meeting were reviewed.  Dan made the motion to approve as corrected.  Holly seconded.  Vote all in favor.
2. Financial statements at and for the four months ended April 30, 2010 were reviewed.  General discussion followed.  Receivables were reviewed, and Cory noted a preliminary letter of our intent to lien would be sent at the beginning of July for all past due accounts that have not yet been liened.  Ted suggested contacting the mortgage holder for properties that we have previously filed liens on in order to collect what was owed. 
3. Ted updated the board on the status of the lawsuit against Jonathan Baird.  He noted that Baird’s attorney has asked for an extension of time until next week to respond to the HOA’s request for summary judgment.  
4. Ted discussed the letter he wrote to Robert Jasper, Summit County Manager, as a follow up to his original letter indicating the numerous code violations of the Baird rental property.  The letter also included four additional properties known to be marketed as rental properties in Pinebrook, and that the County should review the properties for proper tax assessments and other code violations.

5. The board discussed the summer neighborhood party to be held on July 10th.  It was noted that Fresh Market would provide the food and drinks, and a sign should be made and displayed the week before the event.  

6. The tennis court reservation procedures were discussed.  Holly noted she will prepare the reservation forms for only a few days in advance to avoid individuals who want to reserve the court at certain times for the entire summer.
7. The vandalism at the PMA Park on May 29th was discussed.  Ted suggested that next year a sign be prepared with general rules of what can and cannot be disposed of, with an indication that the premises is under surveillance.  These rules will also be included in the spring 2011 newsletter.

8. Dan noted that Craig Miller responded to the HOA’s letter requiring him to obtain ACC approval of his addition, and that he would discuss with him the excessive number of cars and equipment surrounding his house.

9. There was general discussion of emails received from Joan Mills, who has complained via email about certain infractions of the CC&R’s in regards to recreational vehicles, automobiles, metal roofs, and general debris surrounding certain homes.  It was noted that the board acknowledges her concerns, and would continue to monitor the situation.  Cory will prepare a response to her accordingly.

10. There was brief discussion of a phone call received from a fellow looking to rent Baird’s house for a family reunion in June.  Cory noted that he remained neutral, but disclosed there was a pending lawsuit against the owner.

11. Dan discussed a request from Mike Rasmussen to build a second garage on his property.  Dan noted that because of the location of the garage and the shape of the lot, he was given preliminary approval to build by the PBACC.  Summit County, however, has denied the variance.
12. The next board of directors meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, September 8th.  The July and August meetings will not be held, and notice should be posted on the website.

13. No other matters of business voted upon.  Meeting adjourned.
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